
1 

Homedale High School 

Matt Holtry   Athletic Director 

203 East Idaho Ave 

Homedale, Idaho 83628 

Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Matt Holtry, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Dion Flaming, Principal 

Date: 4/7/2015 

Re: Athletic Director Report April, 2015 

Homedale Board of Trustees,  

Spring Sports seasons of Track, Golf, Tennis, Baseball, and Softball are off and running.  There has 
been a strong turnout this spring for each of our spring sports which is exciting to see.  141/344 ~ 41% 
of our students participating in a spring sport.   

Track- We have 45 athletes out for track so far this season.  This is up from last season by about 12 
athletes.  There is a lot of excitement down at the track this spring with the middle school numbers up 
as well.  We are hosting our first and only home track meet of the year this coming Friday the 10

th
 of 

April.   

Tennis- We have 30 athletes out for tennis so far this season.  This is up from last season by 10 
athletes.  We have some returning state competitors that should make for a strong season for our 
tennis team.       

 

Golf- We have 9 athletes out for golf this spring the same amount of athletes as we did last 
season.  In the first couple of Golf matches our team has finished 2

nd
 place.  They have a good 

chance of qualifying once again for the state tournament in May.   

Baseball- The Varsity Baseball team is off to a great start with a 7-2 record.  They play rival Fruitland as 
well as Emmett this week April 7

th
 and April 10

th
.  It should be an exciting season for baseball as they 

look to return to the state tournament again this season.  The JV team is currently 3-3-1 on the season 
with lots of young talent on the team.  We have 29 athletes out for Baseball this spring up 3 from last 
spring.     

Softball- The Varsity Softball team is off to an amazing start.  Currently the team is undefeated on the 
season at 12-0 with a clean sweep at the ISG Softball tournament over in Meridian/Boise.  JV team sits 
at 6-3 overall.  This week is a big week for Softball as well as they take on Fruitland and Emmett April 
7

th
 and 10

th
.  This spring we have 28 athletes out for softball up 1 from last spring.    

Projects- Baseball backstop, and dugouts are close to being finished and should be usable this next 
week.  

- Football Scoreboard is in its final art approval stages.  

- Weight Room Windows (Senior project by Kyler Landa) is in its final stage as we simply 
have the installation of the windows left to do.  It has been a big undertaking on his part and 
much appreciated! He has helped raise over $4,000.  

Financial- ---See attached---  


